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Community Development Agency, Transportation Division, recommending the Board approve
Memorandum of Understanding No. 13-53632 between the County of El Dorado and the City of
Folsom for the maintenance of the portion of Sophia Parkway that crosses into and out of both
jurisdictions.

Fiscal Impact/Change to Net County Cost

There is no fiscal impact or change to net County Cost associated with this item.

Background

Sophia Parkway is an arterial street which connects Green Valley Road in El Dorado County
(County) to East Natoma Street in the City of Folsom (City), where it becomes Empire Ranch Road.
Those portions of Sophia Parkway that are entirely within EI Dorado County are the County's
responsibility to maintain, and those portions that are entirely within the City of Folsom are the City's
responsibility. However, there is a portion of Sophia Parkway which meanders back and forth across
the El Dorado County line, which necessitates a shared maintenance agreement between the County
and the City.

Reason for Recommendation

Staff from the County's Community Development Agency, Transportation Division, and the City's
Public Works Department determined that the best approach for assigning maintenance
responsibility along the meandering section of Sophia Parkway was to establish a point along the
road which would be the dividing point, rather than have one agency maintain the road and have to
seek compensation from the other agency. By determining the total acreage of the meandering
section and dividing it by the portion that falls within each agency's jurisdiction, it is determined that
fifty-four percent of the maintenance will be the responsibility of the County and the remaining forty-
six percent will be the responsiblity of the City. Using this allocation, the correct line of demarcation
was determined and is designated as "Point A" in Attachment D, titled "Exhibit B".

According to the proposed Memorandum of Understanding, the County has full responsibility for the
road north of Point A to Green Valley Road and the City will maintain the road from Point A south to
East Natoma Street. Each agency is required to provide the other agency with ten days, advanced
notification before performing any road maintenance work on Sophia Parkway. Any traffic striping
maintenance along this section would be required to extend up to 100 feet past Point A.

Action(s) to be taken following Board approval

1. The Clerk of the Board will obtain the Chair's signature on the two originals of the Memorandum of
Understanding .

2. The Clerk of the Board will forward one original of the fully executed Memorandum of
Understanding to the Department for further processing.

Contact
Bard R. Lower,
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Transportation Division Director
Community Development Agency

Concurrences
1. County Counsel
2. City of Folsom Council
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